

Ref: JL/JAJ

Mr. M Newberry

Sent via email to: request-727179-

971f03c1@whatdotheyknow.com>

Department of Place

Britannia House 3rd Floor, Argus Chambers Hall Ings BRADFORD West Yorkshire BD1 1HX

Tel: (01274) 434748

E-mail: jason.longhurst@bradford.gov.uk

Website: www.bradford.gov.uk

Date: 15 March, 2021

Dear Mr. Newberry

I refer to your request received on 15 February, 2021 under the Freedom of Information Act.

I can respond to your specific questions as follows:

Under the Freedom of Information Act I would like to request the following data:

- The number of households under your care in 2018, 2019 and 2020

Dec 2018 - 217934 Dec 2019 - 219107

Dec 2020 - 219484

Financial Year

- The cost of refuse collection operations for 2018, 2019 and 2020

£7,172,770
£7,119,621
£7,351,183

Figures include: Cost relating to both domestic and recycling collections, as this is an integrated service

Outurn

- The percentage of bins missed during refuse collection rounds in 2018, 2019 and 2020

2018	0.24%
2019	0.19%
2020	0.12%

Continued

In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) / Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR), if you are not satisfied with the reply to your request you can ask for a review. A request for a review must be submitted within 40 working days by emailing us at foi@bradford.gov.uk or by writing Corporate Information Governance Team, City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, City Hall, Centenary Square, Bradford, BD1 1HY.

If you are still not satisfied with the outcome of the internal review you have the right of appeal to the Information Commissioner who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF Tel: 0303 123 1113 URL: www.ico.org.uk.

Bradford Council is registered with the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) under the provisions of the Data Protection Act 2018. The Council takes its responsibilities under the Act very seriously. To find out more on how we handle your information, please click on the following link: https://www.bradford.gov.uk/privacy-notice

Yours sincerely,

Jason Longhurst,

Strategic Director (Interim).

Mulul.